
PVS Administrative Division V-C 

Report to the Board of Directors 

January 18, 2010 

Overlee 

1.  New Club Application—Dream Sharks, Head Coach Jae Hyuk Yang.  Training site—Oak Marr, 

Tuesday evening; Saturday morning; Saturday, Sunday evenings.  Application has been cleared 

by the PVS Membership Chair and is pending with USA Swimming.  Recommended approval 

following USA Swimming approval.  Electronic vote expected between January and February 

2010 meetings consistent with past practice.  Note that once cleared by USA Swimming this 

application cannot be denied without a showing of cause. 

 

2. Registration numbers: 

Athletes  Non-Athletes 

December 2005 7021   521 

December 2006 7340   582 

December 2007 7759   612 

December 2008 8518   662 

December 2009 8506   804 

 

Note that athlete numbers are down (slightly) for the first time in many years.  This was 

anticipated-- including in the current budget planning. The non-athlete numbers are 

substantially higher though. 

 

3. Fines on Clubs without sufficient certified officials. 

This is a real success story of the LSC—for the 2006-2007 season there were about a dozen 

clubs with potential fines and 3 ended up being required to pay under the policy.  For 2007-

2008 the number dropped significantly for potential fines and one was required to pay.  For 

2008-2009 only one club had a potential fine and their 12/31/09 numbers justified waiver of 

any fine.  The increase in non-athlete registered persons (above) reflects a great effort of the 

coaches and clubs and presumably can be tied to this policy and a general emphasis on 

increasing the base of certified officials.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Art Davis 

Administrative Division V-C 

 


